SNEA/CHQ/DIR(CFA)/2015-18/02          Dated 03rd February, 2016.

To


Sri. N. K. Gupta,

DIR(CFA), BSNL.

New Delhi.

Respected Sir,

Sub: NGN roll out –planning for reduction of cable network by installing small capacity LMGs of 64 port, 128 port, 256 port, 512 port etc instead of high capacity switches alone in the proposed new NGN tender reg: 
We are happy to learn that BSNL is going ahead with the ambitious plan of full NGN roll out by next year under your leadership. For that purpose, it is understood that new NGN tendering work is under progress to replace all the existing switches.

As you are aware underground cable network is pretty old and liable to get damaged frequently, particularly, since digging and road widening works are ever on the increase.  Due to widening of the existing roads, a large number of higher size cables, especially primary cables are now placed in the middle of the roads, making them difficult to access and unable to repair/maintain. The quality of UG cable, needless to say, is deteriorating fast due to frequent damages and aging. This, in turn, tells upon the quality of service, especially the Broadband services. Perhaps the greatest reason for BB closure is the poor quality and insulation of UG cable network.
To improve the quality of service in the long term, strategies are to be worked out to reduce the UG cable length by installing LMGs (switches) in the nearest locations. In the long run, primary cables may have to be totally eliminated thereby reducing the cable length to a maximum of 2 to 3 KMs to vastly improve the quality of cable and effecting better BB performance and speed.

In this respect, the following suggestions are submitted for the consideration of your goodself and NWP-CFA section.

· LMGs may be proposed in all pillar areas, to the extent possible to eliminate primary cables. For this, low capacity LMGs of 64/128/256 port may be installed at GSM BTS locations, BSNL buildings like Quarters, enroute and wherever feasible and possible. Most of the BTSs are already connected with OF cables.
· DLCs may be replaced by LMGs of small capacity.
· New flats, settlements etc can be served by installing LMGs of small capacity.
The right time to evolve strategies is at the tendering stage itself. Therefore, directions may be issued to the Circles, to work out the action plans and locate the places where new LMGs can be installed instead of simply replacing the existing switches with the same capacity as it is. If proper planning is done, OF connectivity to the locations can be planned and executed in advance.
So it is requested that during the planning stage itself, small capacity LMGs of 64/128/256/512 ports capacity may be planned to replace the big capacity switches instead of replacing the existing switches with the same capacity. Suitable clauses may be added in the tender document so that at the time of issuing the APO and PO, requirement of LMGs of the desired capacity can be placed with the vendor at that stage by the Circles.
With regards,

(K. Sebastin)
Copy to:

1. Sri Anupam Shrivastava, CMD, BSNL for information and n/a please.

2. Sri N. K. Mehta, DIR(EB), BSNL for information and n/a please.

3. Smt Sujata T Ray, DIR(HR & Fin) , BSNL for information and n/a pl.

4. Sri. R. K. Mittal, DIR(CM) , BSNL for information and n/a please

